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Scredington Annual Parish Meeting 

Clerk’s Notes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on Tuesday 8 May 2018 at 7.30pm in the 

Community Centre, Scredington. 

Present:  There were three residents of the village present, together with Cllr R Johnson, Cllr A 

Pywell, Cllr K Sweeney , Cllr S Weller and Adrian Illingworth – Clerk 

1 CHAIRMAN’s (AGM/18/07) 

Cllr R Johnson welcomed all present. During the last year Cllr J Johnson has been co-opted by 

the council. 

Thanks were given to all those involved with the defib, from people who made donations to 

those who arranged for installation. 

Potholes are still a concern and a letter has been sent to Highways form several local 

villages. A meeting has subsequently taken place when the problem of potholes in the area 

was raised. 

Dog fouling is still a problem in the area. Signs have been erected and thanks given to Cllr 

Sweeney for arranging this. The Chair pointed out the Council cannot police this problem 

and pointed out it is the dog owners responsibility to clear up any mess. 

The Chair thanked all those who had given their time in running the Community Centre, 

other the past twelve months. 

Special thanks to Richard and Roy for maintaining the churchyard and others who have 

helped. 

The Chair informed all present a website has been produced for the Community Centre. He 

also gave thanks to Cllr Weller for running and maintaining the Scredington Village website. 

This site will have links to the Community Centre and a new Parish Council website. Cllr R 

Johnson proposed the idea and this was seconded by Cllr Weller.  

 

2 APOLOGIES 

Apologies received from Cllr K Cook which was accepted and approved by the Council  

 

      3    MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING 2017 (AGM 18/08) 

The Clerk’s notes of the meeting held on Tuesday 9 May 2017 were accepted as a true 

reflection of the meeting. Proposed by Cllr Pywell and seconded by Cllr Weller. All in favour. 

The minutes were duly signed and dated accordingly by the Chairman. 

 

4 PRESENTATION OF REPORTS BY VILLAGE ORGANISATIONS (AGM 18/09) 

Community Centre Report 

Report given by Cllr A Pywell. See attachment. Copy issued to all Cllrs 

Scredington Relief in Need Charity 

The Chair informed the meeting himself and Cllr Pywell, as trustees, had had a meeting with 

the Vicar and N Plane from Aswerby. He outlined the principle of the scheme and how this 

works.  

Originally the donation was classed as a winter fuel payment. Cllr Pywell proposed payments 

be made at Christmas. 
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5 PERSONAL REPRESENTATIONS (18/10) 

A resident asked if the Council had purchased any speed signs for the village. It was 

explained Highways needed certain information before they would install. Council agreed to 

place a sign by the bus stop, one near the phone box and a further one at the bottom of 

Main Street, coming in from Helpringham. 

  

The Chairman thanked everyone attending and reminded those present of the Annual Parish 

Council Meeting and Council Meeting which was to follow. 

The Chairman closed the meeting at 7.50pm. 

 

Signed:                                                                                            Date 

Chair. Richard Johnson                      
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